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Minutes of the Board 

Annual Meeting, 7:30PM

March 12th, 2008

Cale Elementary School

The meeting was called to order at 7:37 PM. Those Board Members present were: Scott Walk (President), David Robinson (Treasurer/Website Chair), Jenny Robinson (Secretary), Jenny Commins (Social Chair), Craig Lindquist (Vice-President and Nini Almy (Member-at-Large).  Approximately 20 homeowners were in attendance.

There were no official minutes of the meeting from February to approve, as there was not a quorum in February.

Treasurer's Report:  David Robinson reported that the majority of the HOA dues are in now, but that any outstanding dues will incur late fees.  He also gave a budget summary for the year.

ARC Report:  Sally Mank is looking for new members of the ARC.  This is of vital importance to maintaining the character (and property values) of our neighborhood.  Please consider serving on the ARC and contact Sally. 

Grounds Report:  The board had previously hired an arborist to assay all the common areas and identify trees that are posing a hazard to private property.  His report was recently received.  Craig Lindquist and Michael Wheelwright will be getting proposals from tree specialists regarding removal or cutting down of the tagged trees in our neighborhood.

There was continued discussion on the mowed common areas and what the neighborhood should do with them.  Options include maintaining them as they are presently, letting them “return to nature” on their own, helping that process along with native plantings, or doing a combination of the above.

Homeowner Michael Goldman asked for the board to adopt a comprehensive maintenance plan for the common areas and requested it remain as maintained lawns. He said that the left side of Stony Creek Drive needs to be aerated, fertilized and over-seeded soon because the topsoil is washing away, leading to moss and erosion arising in that area. 

Sally Mank suggested that we should study the common area issue and come up with some different alternatives on what to do with the common areas, perhaps going to the expense of hiring an outside consultant. 

The board did not come to a decision on the common areas and will continue to discuss and consider the issue.

Karen Davenport asked about pond maintenance.   There was talk about a possible fountain to aerate the pond. Money is spent about every 3 years to rid the pond of an especially invasive pond weed. The dam area must be mowed every year as well. 

Someone mentioned that some neighborhood roads have not been getting the minutes and Scott Walk said he is re-organizing block captains to make sure every home receives minutes.  They are also available on-line (see web-site below).

The erosion by the stream on Arrow Wood Dr. was mentioned.  A recent heavy storm moved rock that had been brought in to stabilize the area where runoff from Stoney Creek and Homestead converge.  Michael Wheelwright and Scott Walk will work with a civil engineer to try to arrive at a workable solution to the problem.

Social Chair Report:  Due to scheduling conflicts, Jenny Commins decided not to have an Easter Egg Hunt this year and instead plans to have an Ice Cream Social / Playground Dedication in May.  Residents will be kept informed about this occasion through a flier in their mailbox.

Michael Goldman commented that he didn't like the amount of money being spent for the spring & fall community events.

Website Chair Report:  The new website chair, John McMullen was introduced. He will be adding pictures of community events soon as well as soon as he gets them in hand.

Someone reminded us of the contractor recommendation section on the neighborhood website and that we can post good or bad reviews of contracted work there.

General:  Scott Walk reminded everyone again about the new “Mailbox Repair Team”. Repairs range from $25 for a simple mailbox repair (straightening, painting, new numbers, minor reconstruction) to $100 for a complete replacement (with a vinyl model).  All work will be done by residents (free labor!) and homeowner’s costs will be paid directly to MCSHOA.  Contact Scott Walk if you need painting, repair or replacement. A second replacement mailbox was approved so there are now 2 replacement models to choose from, as well as the traditional mailbox.  We hope to have pictures of the replacement options up on the web site soon.  Cost for traditional mailbox replacement is $300. Contact Scott Walk if you want to join the repair team.

Jenny Robinson is looking into how much it would cost to put up a small sign at the entranceway that says “No Soliciting.”

Votes were tabulated and Scott Walk, John McMullen and Jenny Commins were elected to the board for a 2-year term.

              The meeting was adjourned at 9:04 PM.

Reminders:

· If you want to get e-mails about issues regarding the neighborhood, sign up on the website: http://www.millcreeksouth.org/email. We do not share this information with anyone.

· If you are selling your home and need a copy of the covenants, contact Scott Walk.  The cost is $25, payable to MCS HOA.

· Please remember that the speed limit in the neighborhood is 25 MPH.  Many residents (including children and people walking their dogs) bike and walk on our streets, so please be cautious. 

· Please remember that all changes to your home exterior, including but not limited to sheds, windows, painting, mailbox replacements, tree removal and retaining walls need to be pre-approved by the ARC.  Please contact Sally Mank for application information.

· The Board reminds homeowners that MCSHOA covenants prohibit all signs, including real estate, for sale, open house, political signs and any other notices in your yard or in windows.

Next MCS HOA Meeting — Wednesday, April 2 at 7PM at the Cale Elementary School Cafeteria. All homeowners are encouraged to attend and provide input.
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